Payments

Your Case number is essential when remitting any plan payments. It is mandatory that you case number is included with EVERY payment. If you do not have your case number we cannot guarantee that your payment will be applied to your account. This number identifies you and your case. 

Your Chapter 13 Plan Payments should be made in one of the following manners.

Employer Payroll Deduction/Wage Order:

With this option your plan payments will be automatically deducted from your payroll earnings and forwarded directly to the trustee. Depending upon your pay periods, the payment can be spread out. The automatic deduction saves time and effort since you do not have to obtain money orders and mail them to our office each month. Your payroll records keep an accurate record of your payments. We have found that many successful Chapter 13 plans are completed by wage deductions. You can either establish the deduction on your own, or a staff member from our office can assist. 

Automatic Bank Transaction:

The first requirement is that all electronic transfers need to be processed as an Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or an Automatic Clearing House (ACH) transaction. When an EFT/ACH is processed the funds are available at our receiving bank as cash upon receipt.  Please verify with your sending bank that they can transfer the funds as an EFT or an ACH.

The second requirement is that all transfers must be initiated by the debtor or the sending bank. When payments are initiated by the receiving bank they are subject to revocation by the sending party for several months after the transaction, which would require us to hold transferred funds for as long as three months after the transaction which would interfere with our duty to promptly process payments to creditors.  For this reason, all electronic transfers must be initiated by the debtor’s banking institution.

The third requirement is that all transfers must include a memo identifying the debtor’s full name and case number. Failure to do so can interfere with the posting of payments your account. It is crucial to assure that all payments received are credited to the proper case.
Please contact our office for our Banking Information. 
Direct Payments:


All direct payments should be made by money order, cashiers check, or certified check. Please do not submit any personal checks. 
